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PRESIDENT’S LETTER

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

John & Beth Pierson Pine, AZ 
Sabrina Sautter  Kirkland,  AZ 
Kelly & Sandy Somers Cottonwood, AZ 
Ray Webb    Miami, AZ

Well this has been another hot summer, in the 
winter I wish for warmer weather, in summer; 
cooler. Just like when I was farming it is either 
too hot or cold or too wet or dry. I guess we 
should just be happy with what we get and 
make the best of it. The Watson Lake Show was 
a real success and it was nice to see old (not 
too much emphasis on old) friends again. A 
couple of one day shows are coming up shortly, 
Slide Rock Sept. 29th and the Fall Festival at 
the Verde Valley Fairgrounds Oct 27th. 

Richard Lahti has requested that the club find 
someone else to to do the newsletter and 
maintain the Website. Richard has published 
the newsletter and maintained the website  for  
ten years and has done a great job. Thanks 
Richard. Now we need someone to step up and  
volunteer to take over this job. If interested 
please contact me for further details.  
Hope to see you soon. 

Gary Covert
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April 4th, Meeting.  
• Meeting called to order at 7 AM by President Covert. Minutes were read with the correction 

that it was Cheezy Javalina and not Cheese, then minutes were approved. The treasurer’s 
report was given by Joan Miller. 

• The web site is current with renewal due shortly.  No sick members were announced. 
There was a thank you to Steve Lombardo for his help in securing donations. Our raffle 
engine event was successful. Larry Dorrell was the winner.  

• Suggestions were made and passed to donate $250 to Cornville Oak Creek School District. 
It was suggested we donate to the Mc Guireville Memorial Day event. Candy who supervises 
the event attended and estimated she is out of pocket about $800. $300 was approved to be 
donated to their event.   $200 was approved for Randall’s scholarship fund.  

• Upcoming events, May 26th in Mc Guireville, Beat the Heat in Flagstaff July 28-29 and 
Watson Lake on August 4th.  

• The steps on our large trailer are deemed dangerous. Volunteers to repair such were asked 
for.  

• We need a banner to announce events in the commercial building during our show. Janet 
Hall said we also need direction signs to the building. The consensus was we need better 
advertising.  

• Wrist bands were discussed. It was suggested by John Carl that we issue stamped cards 
which cannot be used in subsequent years.  

• Phil Hess thanked those who filled in for him at the silent auction. 
 Meeting adjourned @ 7:30 AM  

May 2nd, Meeting  
• Meeting called to order @ 7 AM by President Covert. Minutes were read and approved. 

Joan Miller gave our finance report with result that we have $1100 less in our account 
because of donations and our Go Daddy website update. 

• Price of badges will increase by $.50 for both the magnetic and the pin type.  
• Thank you letters of appreciation were sent to the contributing model railroaders and to the 

fairground’s board.  
• Tom Kelly donated a Fairbanks Morse engine and it is in operational condition.  
• It was announced that we need better advertising methods and that our attendance at the 

show was about the same as last year.  
• It was stated that the Pine show needs no financial assistance , however that we could 

contribute to the Strawberry Food Bank.  
• Jim Mager said he is retiring from doing the people mover.  
• We received thank you letters from Mingus Union High School and the Kiwanis Club for our 

Randall donations.  
• Vice President Radley proposed we have a Cottonwood tractor ride.  
• Meeting adjourned at 7:15 AM  

June 6th, 2018 
• Meeting called to order by President Covert at 7 AM.  Minutes were read and approved 

The finance report was given by Joan Miller.  
• President Covert said the Pine show was a success with 17 tractors and 24 engines on 

display. $271 had been donated to the food bank. 
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• Beat the Heat show is July 29th, Watson Lake is August 4th and 5th, Slide Rock is September 
29th and Verde Valley fall festival October 27th. Our show next year will be March 15th & 16th, 
2019.  

• Our new contract at the fair grounds is ready to sign. Our annual Christmas dinner is scheduled 
as usual at Randalls.  

• Vice President Radley made motion that we supplement the food bank account and bring it up to 
$500; with a motion passing to add $230 to the food bank account.  

• We received a thank you letter from Cheyenne Kirk who is a 17 year old student for our 
sponsoring the belt buckle.  

• Vice President Radley attended the FFA live stock auction and also stated that although our club 
was recognized for the donation, people are ignorant as to what we are about. He feels we need 
more recognition there and other places.  

• Meeting adjourned at 7:12 AM  

Mc Guireville Memorial Day Show 

Before you read this I do not want you to become convinced that I’m trying to minimize the 
importance of the show.  Namely, the gathering of like minds, engines, tractors, antiques, 
interesting projects, and good food.  Especially Bill’s dutch oven peach cobbler.  Now, back to 
my train of thought before I lose it.  The raising of the flag is our privilege and honor to show 
our appreciation to the fallen heroes who were dedicated to stamp out the aggression against 
our christian democratic way of life.  Don’t change anything except the date 

Thank you 
Gene DeCamp

Photo’s courtesy of Camp Verde  
Bugle.   Photographer / Bill Helm
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Pine Antique Engine & Tractor Show 

Thank you to our friends who made their way up to the Pine, Az show.  People came from 
San Tan Village, Parks, Cottonwood and everywhere in between.  We were able to raise 
$271.00 for the Pine Food Bank.  I would like to give a big thank you to Payson Concrete & 
Little Stinker.  We could not have done the show without them.  Thank you to Payson Tractor 
Supply, Payson Auto Parts, Early Bird Cafe, Uncle Tom’s, Mi Familia Mexican food restaurant 
and the Pizza Parlor in Pine, as they all donated to the drawing. 

The club donated an extra $230.00 to the food bank making a the total donation $501.00. 

God Bless everyone for their participation making this a successful event 

David Bollard & Red Ronnebaum 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

• Slide Rock Fall Fest 9am - 4pm October 29th. Engines & tractors welcome. Visit 
http:azstateparks.com/  

• Verde Valley Fall Festival October 27th 9am to 4pm. Engines and tractors welcome. For details 
contact Gary Covert 928 639 1453 
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Watson Lake Show 2018 

Inquiring with several long time members I wasn’t convinced as to the original date of the show 
although the show button showed it to be the 44th annual show.  However one thing we did 
agree upon that time flies, one second on the equator equals 15 miles of travel. 
I noticed some new participants and their displays, but missed the old timers who were present 
many previous years.  Maybe it was the heat.  Possibly I’m one of those people who would 
complain even if I was hung with a new rope.  All things considered, it was a great show.  A big 
thank you to all that made it happen.  Thank you for the invitation and hopefully we will be 
present next year. 

Gene DeCamp
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ITEMS FOR SALE 

• For Sale - 1950 John Deere MT  Single front wheel, great condition, sold new by Arizona 
Machinery.   $2800  Call Steve  928 300 0855 cell.  

• For Sale  1952 John Deere  AR, nice condition,  starts easy.  $3,800   1944 John Deere B, very 
nice, PTO, 12 volt lights, no dents, excellent tires, & flywheel start.  $2,500.  Contact David Fohr  
928 476 3623 or E-mail--fohrfolks@hotmail.com 

• Ford 7N - plow - grader, 1953 Ford Jubilee - bucket -front disc - gannon & plow, 1957 Cat D4.  
Call for prices.  Contact Art Lynch 928 567 0700 

• For sale;  Hercules 2 cylinder, on cart.  Rebuilt starter & radiator - $750.00  John Deere LUC, 
mag, on cart - $750.00  Cushman Cub project, no mag, new rings, buzz coil, head gasket, valves 
ground, gas tank & check valves cleaned, no cart - $250.00  Contact Bob Peacock 928 646 
6749.  

• For Sale John Deere 720 gas R/C; S#7218262; 3 PT orig top-link wheel weights, spine-out rims, 
PS, fenders, new R/M, new paint, $7500.  John Deere 620 gas, R/C, S#6211586, 3 PT. orig top-
link, R/M, new tires, new paint, PS, $6500.  Contact Don Graham 928-639-0531 Cottonwood AZ. 

• For Sale -1940 John Deere H.  Restored condition, good rubber.  $3800.00 or offer. Contact 
Barry Adico  928 301 6444 cell / 928 928 634 4401 home 

• Wanted - Hand crank for a Cushman model R.  2 pin starting shaft.  Contact Larry Dorrell. 928 
925 7091 

• For Sale: 1951 Farmall Cub Tractor with Implements  ID # 126813 
   Asking $3,200 (Includes tractor, implements, and manuals) 
   Electrical 6 volts positive ground) 
   CUB-6 6 tool bar (Rear) w/plate (attachment), clamps, nuts, blocks, caps,  pick-up chain       
   w/plate attachment & clips; 
   Rear rockshaft unit, link offset w/ pin & washer, bracket & bearing; 
   Cultivator w/sweeps, attachment bars; 
   Plow w/pickup chain  
   Power  take off & pulley 
   Touch control system (works but cylinder block assembly reseal needed) 
   Manuals, IH Preventive Maintenance Manual, IH Service Manual; JENSALES IH Parts 
   Manual for Farmall Cub 
   Contact info 480 221 4653  or tom@hawbakerhawbaker.com

• For Sale;  1950 Farmall C.  Contact Nancy Miller 928 476 4446 

mailto:E-mail--fohrfolks@hotmail.com
mailto:tom@hawbakerhawbaker.com
mailto:E-mail--fohrfolks@hotmail.com
mailto:tom@hawbakerhawbaker.com
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ARIZONA FLYWHEELERS 
P.O. BOX 2012 
COTTONWOOD, AZ 86326

President  Gary Covert          928 639 1453 
Vice President  Jim Radley   928 899 5688 
Treasurer  Joan Miller            928 282 7549 
Secretary  Barry Adico           928 634 4490

Meeting Schedule 

September 5th, 2018 
October 3rd , 2018  
November 7th, 2018 
December 5th, 2018 

The Arizona Flywheelers breakfast meeting is held at 7am, on the first Wednesday of every 
month at Denny’s Restaurant in Cottonwood, AZ 

Membership dues are payable by January 1st 

Dues are 15.00 dollars per year.  Badges are $10.00 or $12.00 each, Hats are $10.00 and Tee 
shirts are $10.00.   Polo shirts are $20.00.  Order from Arizona Flywheelers,  P.O.Box 2012  
Cottonwood, AZ 86326.  Make checks payable to Arizona Flywheelers.  Thank you

Please visit our website - www.arizonaflywheelers.com

http://www.arizonaflywheelers.com
http://www.arizonaflywheelers.com

